
Week 1a

Moggridge, Bill. Designing Interactions. Foreword
Pages xi-xix

Interaction Design    

Q1. Define ‘interaction design’

Q2. Why is it important? 

Q3. How has it changed as technology has evolved? 

Q4. The foreword outlines 3 stages of technology use (enthusi-
ast, professional, consumer) - what are they and how do they 
differ?

Q5. How do the 4 dimensions relate to interaction design? 

Q6. Define the following terms of successful interaction design: 
intuitive interaction, usability, sociability, reassuring 
feedback, navigability, consistency
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Week 1b

The Design of Everyday Things by Don Norman
Pages 1-36

Chapter 1. The Psychopathology of Everyday Things
Human-Centered Design (HCD)

Q1. Define HCD as a philosophy

Q2. Why is HCD considered essential to ‘good’ design?

Q3. How is ‘interaction design’ different than ‘experience 
design’?

Q4. There are a few concepts that compose HCD: How does each 
affect design, and how do they work together? 

  Affordances

  Signifiers

  Mappings

  Feedback

  Conceptual Models
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Week 2a

The Design of Everyday Things by Don Norman
Page 217-257

Chapter 6, Design Thinking

Q1. Define the ‘Design Thinking’

Q2. Explain the ‘Double Diamond Process’ with a diagram 

Q3. What is the ‘Applied Ethnography’

Q4. Explain the difference between ‘design research’ and 
‘marketing research’, and how they complement each other.

Q5. Describe three primary rules for ‘ideation’ 

Q6. Why ‘prototyping’ so important?

Q7. Summarize the 4 steps of the ‘Human Centered Design 
Approach’ 

Q8. Describe advantages and disadvantages of the ‘iterative 
design’ and ‘linear stages’ and how you can apply both to 
your process. 

Q9. Describe the ‘Activity Centered Design’

Q10. Describe ‘activity’, ‘task’, and ‘operation’.

Q11. Describe ‘Inclusive Design’ (‘Universal Design’)

Q12. Why should a designer sometime consider making things 
deliberately difficult

Consideration

How will you apply the Design Thinking and Human Centered 
Design (Observation, Idea Generation, Prototyping and Testing) 
your project.
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Week 2b

Design is Storytelling by Ellen Lupton
Page 9 to 55

Overture, Inciting Incidents 
Act 1. Action 

Q1. Summarize the chapter (Act 1. Action)

Q2. Describe each tools below and present example(s) for each 
tools. 

Narrative Arc
Hero’s Journey
Storyboard
Rule of Threes
Scenario Planning
Design Fiction
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Week 3a

Design is Storytelling by Ellen Lupton
Page 56 to 111

Act 2. Emotion 

Q1. Summarize the chapter.

Q2. Describe each tools below and present example(s) for each 
tools.

Experience Economy
Emotional Journey
Co-creation
Persona
Emoji
Color and Emotion

There was used to be a set of 15 typefaces that students were 
only allowed to use during their Sophomore year in the Communi-
cation Design Department. 

As pathetic as it sounds, these typefaces were actually very 
well designed typefaces and covered most of the typographic 
categories, which helped students build solid typographic 
foundation.

Students will research and analyze the ComD 15 typefaces, and 
then will suggest new typefaces that should either replace or 
added to the ComD 15 list.

Then, they will write an essay about the typeface and design a 
Zine with their essay.

Process

Step 1: Research and analyze the ComD 15 typefaces

Student will research and analyze all ‘ComD 15’ typefaces to 
get an overview of typographic classification and understand 
context of typographic design. 

They may implement LATCH theory to analyze the typeface. For 
example, Location might relate to place of manufacture or the 
specific site where the typeface was designed, and time could 
relate to when it was designed or period of time when the 
typeface was popular. They will organize their research in 
visual form.

They should also analyze the typefaces in terms of interaction 
design and human centered design. 
 

Step 2: Suggest five new typefaces that should either replace 
or be added to the ComD 15 typefaces.

Student will suggest five new typefaces that should either 
replace or be added to the ComD 15 typefaces. 

For example, student may suggest to add another old-style 

typeface like Sabon to make the list more versatile, or to add 
Scala, neo-humanist text typeface, to expand the ComD 15. 

Students will present each typeface on tabloid sized paper with 
clear a description of why it should replace or be added to the 
list. Through the class discussion and voting, students will 
select 15(12) new typefaces, and each new typefaces will be 
assigned to each students.
 

Step 3: Write an essay about your typeface.

Stuents will research their assigned typeface and write an 
essay about it. 

Students should analyze the typeface not only in terms of its 
historical, cultural, and aesthetical significance, but also in 
terms of interaction design and human centered design. 

Students should give a thought provoking title, and not be 
afraid to express their own opinion bout the typeface. Student 
should pay close attention to the internal structure of their 
essay which will help them create clear visual and typographic 
hierarchy when they design layout later.

Student must submit their essay (via Google Classroom) by 
Monday, February 4.

Step 4: Design a Zine

Student will design a zine with their essay. They will visual-
ize the key points with diagram, chart, photographs, illustra-
tion, and so on. They may also add quotes, captions, footnotes, 
and bibliography to make it more informative and engaging.

Student must present at least three different layout options 
for the first presentation. 

Design format will be discussed.   
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Week 3a

Design is Storytelling by Ellen Lupton
Page 112-151

Act 3. Sensation 

Q1. Summarize the chapter.

Q2. Describe each tools below and present example(s) for each 
tools.

The Gaze
Gestalt Principles
Affordance
Behavioral Economics
Multisensory Design

There was used to be a set of 15 typefaces that students were 
only allowed to use during their Sophomore year in the Communi-
cation Design Department. 

As pathetic as it sounds, these typefaces were actually very 
well designed typefaces and covered most of the typographic 
categories, which helped students build solid typographic 
foundation.

Students will research and analyze the ComD 15 typefaces, and 
then will suggest new typefaces that should either replace or 
added to the ComD 15 list.

Then, they will write an essay about the typeface and design a 
Zine with their essay.

Process

Step 1: Research and analyze the ComD 15 typefaces

Student will research and analyze all ‘ComD 15’ typefaces to 
get an overview of typographic classification and understand 
context of typographic design. 

They may implement LATCH theory to analyze the typeface. For 
example, Location might relate to place of manufacture or the 
specific site where the typeface was designed, and time could 
relate to when it was designed or period of time when the 
typeface was popular. They will organize their research in 
visual form.

They should also analyze the typefaces in terms of interaction 
design and human centered design. 
 

Step 2: Suggest five new typefaces that should either replace 
or be added to the ComD 15 typefaces.

Student will suggest five new typefaces that should either 
replace or be added to the ComD 15 typefaces. 

For example, student may suggest to add another old-style 

typeface like Sabon to make the list more versatile, or to add 
Scala, neo-humanist text typeface, to expand the ComD 15. 

Students will present each typeface on tabloid sized paper with 
clear a description of why it should replace or be added to the 
list. Through the class discussion and voting, students will 
select 15(12) new typefaces, and each new typefaces will be 
assigned to each students.
 

Step 3: Write an essay about your typeface.

Stuents will research their assigned typeface and write an 
essay about it. 

Students should analyze the typeface not only in terms of its 
historical, cultural, and aesthetical significance, but also in 
terms of interaction design and human centered design. 

Students should give a thought provoking title, and not be 
afraid to express their own opinion bout the typeface. Student 
should pay close attention to the internal structure of their 
essay which will help them create clear visual and typographic 
hierarchy when they design layout later.

Student must submit their essay (via Google Classroom) by 
Monday, February 4.

Step 4: Design a Zine

Student will design a zine with their essay. They will visual-
ize the key points with diagram, chart, photographs, illustra-
tion, and so on. They may also add quotes, captions, footnotes, 
and bibliography to make it more informative and engaging.

Student must present at least three different layout options 
for the first presentation. 

Design format will be discussed.   
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Week 5a

Computers as Theater by Brenda Laurel
Pages 109-127

Chapter 4: Dramatic Interactions
Human-Computer Interaction

Q1. Define the 3 main types of interactions Laurel describes:

 Mediated Collaboration 

 Interaction Among Interactors

 Interaction Among Players

Q2. What are the three “tools” of interaction designers? 

Q3. How does interaction design lead to “mass appropriation” and 
“cultural fandom”?

Q4. And how does it relate to free speech and censorship? 

Q5. Describe some of the more specific kinds of interactions 
mentioned, including - but not limited to - a computer-aided 
instruction system, CSCW, cyberspace, non-game interaction, 
MUDs, MOOs, MMOGs, MMFPS, MMORPG, etc. 

Q6. What are some pros and cons of interaction design, specifi-
cally of interaction design among players?

There was used to be a set of 15 typefaces that students were 
only allowed to use during their Sophomore year in the Communi-
cation Design Department. 

As pathetic as it sounds, these typefaces were actually very 
well designed typefaces and covered most of the typographic 
categories, which helped students build solid typographic 
foundation.

Students will research and analyze the ComD 15 typefaces, and 
then will suggest new typefaces that should either replace or 
added to the ComD 15 list.

Then, they will write an essay about the typeface and design a 
Zine with their essay.

Process

Step 1: Research and analyze the ComD 15 typefaces

Student will research and analyze all ‘ComD 15’ typefaces to 
get an overview of typographic classification and understand 
context of typographic design. 

They may implement LATCH theory to analyze the typeface. For 
example, Location might relate to place of manufacture or the 
specific site where the typeface was designed, and time could 
relate to when it was designed or period of time when the 
typeface was popular. They will organize their research in 
visual form.

They should also analyze the typefaces in terms of interaction 
design and human centered design. 
 

Step 2: Suggest five new typefaces that should either replace 
or be added to the ComD 15 typefaces.

Student will suggest five new typefaces that should either 
replace or be added to the ComD 15 typefaces. 

For example, student may suggest to add another old-style 

typeface like Sabon to make the list more versatile, or to add 
Scala, neo-humanist text typeface, to expand the ComD 15. 

Students will present each typeface on tabloid sized paper with 
clear a description of why it should replace or be added to the 
list. Through the class discussion and voting, students will 
select 15(12) new typefaces, and each new typefaces will be 
assigned to each students.
 

Step 3: Write an essay about your typeface.

Stuents will research their assigned typeface and write an 
essay about it. 

Students should analyze the typeface not only in terms of its 
historical, cultural, and aesthetical significance, but also in 
terms of interaction design and human centered design. 

Students should give a thought provoking title, and not be 
afraid to express their own opinion bout the typeface. Student 
should pay close attention to the internal structure of their 
essay which will help them create clear visual and typographic 
hierarchy when they design layout later.

Student must submit their essay (via Google Classroom) by 
Monday, February 4.

Step 4: Design a Zine

Student will design a zine with their essay. They will visual-
ize the key points with diagram, chart, photographs, illustra-
tion, and so on. They may also add quotes, captions, footnotes, 
and bibliography to make it more informative and engaging.

Student must present at least three different layout options 
for the first presentation. 

Design format will be discussed.   
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Week 5b

Remixing and Remixability by Lev Manovich
Pages 1-9

Modularity

Q1. How does modularity affect design? 

Q2. What are the benefits and drawbacks to anyone being able to 
‘remix’? 

Q3. What’s the difference between the two kinds of modularity - 
combined to make a bigger unit, or a whole being broken into 
modular parts? 

Q4. What is the relationship between the designer and the user? 

Q5. This essay was written in 2005 - what are some more current 
examples of remixability or modularity in design or technol-
ogy? 

There was used to be a set of 15 typefaces that students were 
only allowed to use during their Sophomore year in the Communi-
cation Design Department. 

As pathetic as it sounds, these typefaces were actually very 
well designed typefaces and covered most of the typographic 
categories, which helped students build solid typographic 
foundation.

Students will research and analyze the ComD 15 typefaces, and 
then will suggest new typefaces that should either replace or 
added to the ComD 15 list.

Then, they will write an essay about the typeface and design a 
Zine with their essay.

Process

Step 1: Research and analyze the ComD 15 typefaces

Student will research and analyze all ‘ComD 15’ typefaces to 
get an overview of typographic classification and understand 
context of typographic design. 

They may implement LATCH theory to analyze the typeface. For 
example, Location might relate to place of manufacture or the 
specific site where the typeface was designed, and time could 
relate to when it was designed or period of time when the 
typeface was popular. They will organize their research in 
visual form.

They should also analyze the typefaces in terms of interaction 
design and human centered design. 
 

Step 2: Suggest five new typefaces that should either replace 
or be added to the ComD 15 typefaces.

Student will suggest five new typefaces that should either 
replace or be added to the ComD 15 typefaces. 

For example, student may suggest to add another old-style 

typeface like Sabon to make the list more versatile, or to add 
Scala, neo-humanist text typeface, to expand the ComD 15. 

Students will present each typeface on tabloid sized paper with 
clear a description of why it should replace or be added to the 
list. Through the class discussion and voting, students will 
select 15(12) new typefaces, and each new typefaces will be 
assigned to each students.
 

Step 3: Write an essay about your typeface.

Stuents will research their assigned typeface and write an 
essay about it. 

Students should analyze the typeface not only in terms of its 
historical, cultural, and aesthetical significance, but also in 
terms of interaction design and human centered design. 

Students should give a thought provoking title, and not be 
afraid to express their own opinion bout the typeface. Student 
should pay close attention to the internal structure of their 
essay which will help them create clear visual and typographic 
hierarchy when they design layout later.

Student must submit their essay (via Google Classroom) by 
Monday, February 4.

Step 4: Design a Zine

Student will design a zine with their essay. They will visual-
ize the key points with diagram, chart, photographs, illustra-
tion, and so on. They may also add quotes, captions, footnotes, 
and bibliography to make it more informative and engaging.

Student must present at least three different layout options 
for the first presentation. 

Design format will be discussed.   
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